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Principal Recommendation 1: 

In order to meet the needs and growing demand of the 5.5 
million people living in the Yorkshire and Humber region, 
the surgical congenital cardiac unit currently provided by 
Leeds Teaching Hospitals NHS Trust must be retained and 
included in any future configuration of paediatric 
congenital cardiac surgical centres. 

Principal Recommendation 2: 

Based on the matters outlined in this report we 
recommend the following 8-centre configuration model: 

• Leeds General Infirmary 
• Alder Hey Children’s Hospital, Liverpool 
• Birmingham Children’s Hospital 
• Bristol Royal Hospital for Children 
• Freeman Hospital, Newcastle 
• Southampton General Hospital 
• 2 centres in London 

 

Recommendation 3:  

Given the significant benefits to the patient and their 
families of genuinely co-locating relevant services, we 
believe genuine co-location should receive greater 
recognition and weighting when determining future 
service provision. 
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Recommendation 4:  

Given one element of the review is to ensure more care 
is delivered closer to home, population density should 
be a key consideration in the configuration of future 
provision. 

Recommendation 5:  

Adult cardiac services and the overall number of 
congenital cardiac surgical procedures carried out 
should be considered within the scope of this review 
and used to help determine the future configuration of 
surgical centres.  As a minimum there should be a 
moratorium on any decision to designate children’s 
cardiac surgical centres until the review of the adult 
congenital cardiac services is completed and the two 
can be considered together.   

 


